
BALBARDIE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Parent Council AGM ~ Tuesday 27th August 2013 

Present: Lynne Bell, Audrey Templeton, Dorthe Davidson, Carol McNicol, Margaret Hendry, Jacqueline Harkins, Karen Smillie, Gina Freeman,

    Marion McCallum, Rupert Pugh, Liesa McLean, David Ross, Neil Quinn, Nicola McFarlane, Gillian Greenwell, Leigh Maybury,


    Kirsten Gamble, Karen Bonnar   Greg Welsh, Lesley Henderson, Elizabeth White
Apologies: Angela Grant, Alison Currie
Neil welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Election of office bearers

Chair 



Neil Quinn

Vice Chair


Liesa McLean

Clerk



Elizabeth White

Nursery Reps

Gillian Greenwell + Dorthe Davidson
P1 Reps


Alison Currie + Audrey Templeton
P2 Reps


Leigh Maybury + Karen Smillie


P3 Reps


Kirsten Gamble + Karen Bonnar
P4 Reps


Carol McNicol + Margaret Hendry + Marion McCallum
P5 Rep


David Ross
P6 Rep


Lynne Bell
P7 Reps


Jacqueline Harkins + Rupert Pugh
Float Rep


Audrey Templeton

Fundraising


Mrs White

At the staff meeting, teaching staff were asked in anyone wished to represent teaching staff.  Emma Mooney (P1), Martin Berginis and Laura Macintyre (both P7) volunteered.
Dates of next meetings are in the annual calendar – reminder – Tuesday 5th November, Wednesday 15th January, Tuesday 11th March and Tuesday 17th June.
The Constitution was discussed and amendments to be made and will be attached with the minute.
Invitation to four local councillors to attend the next meeting. John McGinty, Jim Walker, Willie Boyle and Harry Cartmill.
Headteacher’s report –

New class structure including a composite class, very positive feed back from parents

Staff meeting today and planning meetings.

Children are happy to be back in school after a good summer holiday.
1st Quality Assurance meeting on Thursday – DVD was sent out to parents. Standards and Quality report meeting next week.
Raising attainment across the board.  All schools in West Lothian to have the same focus.
New members of staff – Julie Elliot in P2, Nicola Wilson probationer in P3 and Sandra Drummond in P5.

Building work – at last meeting in June we are now looking at temporary dining units in the front playground, located at the car park area and should be installed in the September weekend then building work starting in October.  I have been unable to contact the architect to find out further information.  We will need to look at entrances and exits, playtimes, lunchtimes, moving around the school, fire evacuation etc.  Rear gate will be the access point for building works.  Beginning and end of the day will need careful monitoring.

Community officer to be asked to visit school to monitor car parking – parking on the pavements and near to school gates.  Will pick up the initiatives started before the holidays.  A letter was sent out last year from the Parent Council asking parents to park and walk and be considerate drivers.  To invite David Arnott to next meeting for helpful suggestions to encourage parents to use the car parks.  To enquire about walking buses – do parents need training, how can they be formed, does it have to be formal?  In September newsletter to encourage parents to use the car parks not dropping children off at the back gate, 
Breakfast club – new provision free for all.  Slow uptake at present.  Starts 8.15 am to 8.40 am
Meet the teacher evening – parents are free to go to each class, do not have to stay for 25 minutes in one class.

16th October float meeting 
27th September Macmillan Coffee Morning, a letter will be sent out to parents with class times for their information.
Dates of future Parent Council meetings – Tuesday 5th November, Wednesday 15th January, Tuesday 11th March and Tuesday 17th June 2014.

